MINUTES OF MARCH 12, 2001 SPECIAL TOWNSHIP BOARD MEETING

7:30 P.M. TOWNSHIP HALL EASTPORT
The purpose of the meeting was to review and discuss the revised A-Ga-Ming Golf Course site plan  submitted by The Comp Group, LLC which was forwarded to the Board from the Planning Commission with their recommendation the Board approve with conditions.

Present:  Leech, Schultz, Schmidt, Parker, Stillings

Absent:  None

Representing The Comp Group, LLC was M. Brown, L. Lavely and attorney Edgar Roy III.

The meeting convened at 7:33 p.m.  The Planning Commission meeting minutes were reviewed.  There was discussion regarding the construction of building 8, the water tanks and other recommendations by  Fire Chief, Stan Dawson, and the conditions attached to the Planning Commission’s recommendation for approval.  The water tanks will be turned over to township ownership by a Bill of Sale with a deed, license or easement for ingress and egress.  Rental Management and units with lock out capability were discussed. It is recognized they are permitted as the zoning ordinance states “commercial and service facilities may be allowed to the extent that they are a usual and necessary part of the residential or recreational development and are limited to those that have the primary purpose of providing for or servicing the residents and recreational amenities of the development”  It was noted the master deed and by-laws will need to be revised prior to the final signing of the site plan and certificate of occupancy is issued.

It was moved by Schmidt, and seconded, to approve the revised A-Ga-Ming Golf Course site plan revised Feb. 1, 2001 submitted by The Comp Group, LLC with the following conditions: (1) the stipulations outlined in the March 6, 2001 Acknowledgement of Service and Agency Comment with attached site plan submitted by Fire Chief, Stan Dawson, are to be implemented, (2) site of the existing flag pole is to be added to the site plan, (3) it is recognized that rental management and rental units including those with lock-out facility are allowed as a usual and necessary part of a Planned Residential Development in a golf course community, (4) the master deed and by-laws  be amended and submitted to the township for approval prior to the final signing of the site plan and issuance of a certificate of occupancy for building 8.  Motion passed 5-0 by voice vote.

In other business brought before the board, EMS Director Ditlow requested a clarification of what was approved at the last board meeting relating to the Day Crew opening and who would comprise the interview committee.  The board approved $360 a week based on a 12-hour shift five days a week.  The ambulance barn is to be staffed for the 12 hours.  The director will schedule each day crew member to a portion of the 12 hours.  When not assigned to the ambulance barn, day crew members are to be within five minutes access of the barn.  The interview committee will be Ditlow, Parker and Schultz with Schmidt as an alternate, if needed.  

There being no further business, the meeting adjourned at 8:10 p.m.  These minutes are subject to approval at the next regular board meeting.

Following adjournment, thus not part of the board meeting, B. Russell, Chairman of the Planning Commission, asked for three volunteers from the township to work on a committee comprised of representatives from Torch Lake Township, Milton Township, and Acme Township to work on protection of farm land through purchase of development rights.  Schmidt and Russell volunteered.  Russell will contact some other residents for a third volunteer.

Doris Leech

Township Clerk

